School Nurse Drop-In

The School Nurse will be holding a drop-in session on Tuesday 13th December 8:45-9:45. If you would like to discuss any issues regarding your child, please come to the school office.

Appointments are not needed.



Christmas Jumper Day

The day was amazing and the children looked amazing, decked out in fantastic winter jumpers, tops, t-shirts and other festive attire!

The day even managed to squeeze in a little bit of Christmas snow! Your generous donations of £213.13 will be forwarded to the Save the Children charity, where they will be greatly received.

Thank you!



Newsletter

Friday, 9th December

Flu Vaccination Catch Up Clinic

The school immunisation team will be in school on Tuesday 13th December. If you previously consented to your child receiving the vaccination, but your child did not receive it when the team were last in, they will automatically receive the vaccine on Tuesday 13th December.

If you did not consent previously, but would now like your child vaccinating, please use the details below to consent. This must be completed by Sunday 11th December.

https://www.hdftsais.co.uk/Forms/Flu

School Name: Fens Primary School

School CODE: HD111600 Session Date: 13/12/2022

Christmas Choir

Our children will be out and about in the community next week spreading a great amount of festive cheer!

13.12.22 (Tuesday)

Rossmere Care Home 10:00am

14.12.22 (Wednesday)

Tesco (Fens Shops) 10:00am

17.12.22 (Saturday)

Holy Trinity Church Tree Festival 10:00am.

15.12.22 (Thursday)

Our School Council members will be attending the church to help set up and decorate the tree.

Christmas Carol Service

We will once again be finishing the autumn term with our final afternoon Christmas Carol Service. This is a highlight of the Christmas period and a final, magical get together tinged with wonder and excitement as the day draws to an end. The day will be non-uniform and children can once again wear Christmas jumpers, or other items of Christmas clothing should you wish. Please note that due to this being the last afternoon, our 100% attendance winners will receive their prize during the first week back after the holidays.

Christmas Productions

We are sure that you will all agree that the children of Fens Primary School have been outstanding throughout all of the productions and sing-a-longs! Starting last Friday with our morning Nursery children, this whole week has been a showcase of the children's performing abilities and they have well and truly done themselves proud! Each show has been a wonderful community event and to have you all in as an audience, for the first time since Christmas 2019, has been magical. As an audience, you yourselves has been amazing and to be together, especially at this time of year, has meant so much. Thank you all and a very 'Merry Christmas'.



Scarlet Fever and Group A Strep Infections

Following on from information emailed on Wednesday 7th December, below are the links to further information relating to how to deal with Scarlet Fever and Group A Strep Infections.

NHS – Scarlet Fever

Scarlet fever: symptoms, diagnosis and treatment

Winter preparedness schools LEAFLET.pdf

Merit Winners

Congratulations to this week's winners. As we revisit our Commando Joe's RESPECT character curriculum values, this week's winners have demonstrated outstanding 'Excellence' and have also had 100% attendance!



Christmas Raffle

Many thanks for all the tickets paid for returned to school. The raffle draw will take place on Monday morning (12.12.22) and winners will be notified. Thank you!